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SUMMARY:

Staff will present recommendations for the 2025 Fall Road and Pothole Repair Project for Council
consideration.

ACTION REQUESTED:

If it pleases Council, approve the 2025 Fall Road and Pothole Repair projects.  

BACKGROUND:

As part of the continued efforts by council to improve city streets and enhance the drivability and safety
for the constituents of our community, staff continually identifies streets that need repair. Staff is
recommending the following two projects to be completed this fall. 

The first project is the 2025 Fall Road  Repair Project.  This project will focus on the grind and inlay of
approximately 80,500 square feet (SQFT) of paved surface across five roadway sections throughout
Coos Bay. The road sections include the following:

Two streets in the Eastside Area:
Bayview Drive & Cedar Drive, located west of 16th Avenue.  These two areas of the project
will rehabilitate approximately 29,400 SQFT of roadway.

One street in the Downtown Area:
N. 4th Street between Commercial Avenue and Market Avenue.  This area of the project will
rehabilitate approximately 7,500 SQFT of roadway. This project will continue the 4th Street
project from where it terminated in 2021 and create a smooth transition to Market Avenue.

Two streets in the Empire Area:
Fenwick Street between Lakeshore Drive and Margaretta Street.  This area of the project
will rehabilitate approximately 22,500 SQFT of roadway. 
S. Morrison Street between Newmark and Michigan Avenue. This area of the project will
rehabilitate approximately 21,100 SQFT of roadway.

The 2025 Fall Pothole Repair Project will address and repair thirty-nine (39) large potholes
(approximately 18,040 SQFT) at various locations throughout the city with five (5) large potholes in
Eastside (7,500 SQFT) and fifteen (15) large potholes in Empire (4,170 SQFT), and the remaining
nineteen (19) potholes in the central portion of the City (6,370 SQFT). Potholes of these sizes are
beyond the capacity of city staff to competitively make repairs in house. 

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS:
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Both projects will be funded by Fund 02 Capital Improvements Transportation Utility Fee dollars (02-320-
530-3170).  Staff estimate for the 2025 Fall Road  and Pothole Repair Project is $517,500 and $235,000,
respectively.  Both estimates include a 15% contingency.

ATTACHMENT(S):
2025 Fall Street and Pothole Repair Project.pptx
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https://legistarweb-production.s3.amazonaws.com/uploads/attachment/pdf/3379162/2025_Fall_Street_and_Pothole_Repair_Project.pdf

